
 
 
NEWSLETTER – WE GOT GREAT NEWS AT THE APER’S OFFICE 
MAY 12, 2023 
 
Dear Members, 
 
It is with great pleasure that we announce the hiring of Mr. Patrick Eccles as Labor 
Relations and Organizational Development Advisor within the APER office. 
 
Patrick will begin his duties on May 29 and his priorities will be to support our local 
executives, coaching our youngest and least young managers and front-line services 
for all of you. 
 
Patrick comes from our network. He is a nurse by training, has worked in several 
establishments in our network as head of unit, coordinator, and ultimately assistant 
director. 
 
In addition to his excellent training and experience, he cares deeply about APER and 
its members and has been greatly involved both locally and provincially with our 
association. 
 
The APER board of directors had specifically asked the selection committee to 
prioritize the selection of a manager from our network, member of our association. 
Patrick has experienced first-hand the Barrette reform and its management, as well as 
the management of a pandemic. It is clear that he will understand you very well, 
support you and help you. 
 
We therefore send our congratulations to Patrick for his new promotion, and we take 
this opportunity to thank all our members who participated in this process. 
 
 
 
ÉQUIPE APER 
association@aper.q.ca 
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